
Making Strides: Improving 
H i S i R t fHearing Screening Rates for 
Babies Born at Home

Vickie Thomson Sara KennedVickie Thomson
EHDI Coordinator,
Colorado Department of

Sara Kennedy
Colorado Families for 

Hands & VoicesColorado Department of 
Health

vickie.thomson@state.co.us

Editor@handsandvoices.org



Finding the Babies who need EHDIFinding the Babies who need EHDI

The Homebirth population
Hospital environmentHospital environment
Well baby visits
Homeschooling

Speaking at CMA Conference 
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Colorado Regional EHDI TeamsColorado Regional EHDI Teams 



Custom Information 
Designed By Each RegionDesigned By Each Region



Service Delivery with a Local Flairy

Creating homebirth friendly screeningCreating homebirth friendly screening 
opportunities 

Midwife directed screeningMidwife directed screening
School districts

HCP di l i t l d li iHCP audiologist-led clinics
Regional EHDI team problem solving

Hospital outpatient clinics



Statewide SolutionsStatewide Solutions

Letter from state directly to familiesLetter from state directly to families 
feedback from parents
Areas of stateAreas of state 
using/getting equipment

Western slope Delta/Montrose
Fort Collins
El Paso County



Letters as ToolsLetters as Tools

From a mom of aFrom a mom of a 
deaf child born at 
home

From the midwife 
who worked with 
the family

www.handsandvoices.org

www.mndeptofhealth.org (get real website URL) 



Next stepsNext steps

Will the wording of the regulation help?Will the wording of the regulation help?
“The direct-entry midwife shall arrange for 
or obtain the required newborn screenings q g
required by Section 25-4-1004, C.R.S. “

Challenge of the expanded bloodspot screen

What is your state facing? 



Viewpoint From a Registered 
MidwifeMidwife



“Every baby born at home deserves the same access to 
newborn hearing screening as babies born in the 
hospital.”   

Linda JoyceLinda Joyce, 
a Colorado mom with a homebirthed baby 

who was screened on day 6. 


